
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Tom’s message 

The Sabbath was made for man; man was not made for the Sabbath.  Mark 2:27 

This teaching of our Lord was rather earthshaking at the time.  It made people realize that even the most 
sacred of programs need function.  No program is an end in itself, according to this teaching, but only exists 
to serve a purpose.  It was a radical idea at the time because people had become accustomed to their 
programs of the Sabbath and assumed that the activities needed to be maintained even if they had lost their 
ability to function. 

We continually need to hear that radical voice of our Lord in our church planning.  It becomes easy to hold on 
to old programs because, “we have always done it that way.”  We are afraid to try new things in fear of what 
changes may occur. 

With this in mind, there is a new development in church programming called:  Ready, Fire, Aim.  That isn’t a 
misprint.  We are used to the order of, Ready, Aim, Fire.  This new arrangement recognizes that churches 
spend far too long in the stages of, “Ready and Aim,” and then never get to the stage of, “Fire. “   Quite often 
the task will get a bit overwhelming in the planning stage and the project just never gets past the endless 
discussions of, “aiming.” 

Let’s be specific.  I often hear, “I would like to have a Bible study on ….”  (fill in a large number of topics, 
times, and locations.)  In the process of discussing the options, people soon discover that it is difficult to get 
everyone together or that they have different ideas of when to get together, etc., and the group never 
happens.  It is so much easier, (and more successful) for a group to get together and try some things to see 
what works best.  They may break into different groups with different formats, each one successful in their 
own way.  Thus, is the order, “Ready, Fire, Aim.” 

Another change taking place in many churches comes in getting away from the old idea that, “one program 
should fit all involved.”  For example, most UMC churches have only one group called, “United Methodist 
Women,” or, “United Methodist Men.”  Many have one group, “United Methodist Youth,” which is to serve 
everyone from middle school on up (originally to age 35).  This idea loses function in that no one group can 
serve the needs of everyone in these brackets.  Some people want to meet by day.  Others prefer to meet in 
the evening.  Some groups want to study topics.  Other groups prefer to focus on activities and mission 
work.  This is why we encourage people to try new ministries even if they may appear to duplicate other 
existing efforts.  A Bible study involving young moms (and their toddlers) may cover the same material as a 
study involving older men, but the needs often call for a different setting.  

It is also noteworthy that a number of churches discover that their ministries have found success in moving to 
electronic gatherings.  High school friends may move on to other locations but “meet” every Tuesday evening 
at 7:00 on snapchat, messenger, or ?    This can work for committees as well.  It is all about making the 
program successful to the people. 

Are you open to letting the voice of our Lord in developing our programs for the Fall? 
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Please SAVE the DATE for Volunteering for 
Family Promise.  

AUMC will host June 17th through June 23rd.  
If  you would like to get on the email list or have 

more questions, please email: 
Chris Ochalla at: chrisandchris5@charter.net 

Or Fairy Elmer at: fselmer@aol.com 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to receive an 

emailed copy of the week’s 

bulletin in advance of the 

Sunday service, please let Katie 

in the office know.  She can be 

reached by email: 

albanyumc@tds.net or phone: 

608-862-3206.  Thank you. 

Calling all Musicians! 
We would love to have you share 
your musical talents with us this 
summer.  If you have a piece you 
would like to sing, or play on an 
instrument, please sign up for a 
week on the sheet in the narthex.  
We would love to share in 
praising God with you and your 
musical talents. 

Thank you, Barb Briggs, 
for making the banners 
for the confirmation 
students.  They were 
lovely. 

Thank you Jason for all you do with the 
Youth of our Church.  Your presentation on 

Senior Sunday was so thoughtful. It just 

proves how much you know each one of 
those kids. 
Thank you for your time, dedication and 
faith. 

Thank you, Terrie Blumer, for 
being our Adult Choir Director. 
 Your dedication is very much 
appreciated.  You take the time to 
purchase new music for the choir.  
You go through the music that is 
on file to find the “right” song to 
be sung; and you also try and 
schedule special music for 
Sundays.   Thank you! 

Thank you, Fairy Elmer and Yvette Smith, for 
your dedication and time spent with the 
Confirmation Class.  You not only meet with 
the class on Sundays, but also on 
Wednesdays.  You are a great example for 
the youth with your dedication and faith. 

mailto:chrisandchris5@charter.net
mailto:fselmer@aol.com
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++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

The 2017 Audit of our Church’s Finances has been completed.  A copy is in the 
Church Office or you can contact Sam Keller at 608-358-5155. 
 

 

 

 



SCHEDULE 

++ Please note there may have been changes made to the schedule ++   
            

 JUNE            ___________________    JULY ___________ 
  
 Liturgist                                                 Liturgist 
 3 Kathie Riemer                                    1 Angie Parr 
 10 Doreen Guzman                              8 Jill Krupke 
 17 Leigh Whitehead                            15 Jodi Houlberg 
 24 Wesley Isenhart                             22 Ann Trow 
                                                              29 Terrie Blumer 
 
 Ushers                                                   Ushers 
 3 Julie Blumer & Penny Thompson   1 Daryl & Kari Fernstaedt 
                   10 Dean & Debbie Houlberg                  8 Darrell & Eunice Clark 
 17 John & Angie Parr                         15 Darcy & Al Stephenson 
                   24 Keith & Terrie Blumer                      22 David King & Russ Whitehead 
                                                                                   29 Jill Krupke & Ann Trow 
   
 Nursery                                                 Nursery 
 Open but not staffed                               Open but not staffed 
 
 
  Acolytes                                                Acolytes 
              Volunteers                                            Volunteers 
                    
                    
                    
                     
 
 
 

 Communion Stewards 
                                                                      
                                                                                   June 3rd: Julie Blumer & Penny Thompson 
 July 1st: Teresa Brugger  
 
                                   If you cannot fulfill your day please try to switch with someone and please let the office 

know. Thank you for your service for the Lord! 
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8am & 10am Worship 
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Food Pantry 4:30- 

 6:00 
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10 

8am & 10am Worship 

Ad Council 11am 

 

 

11 

 
12 

 

 

13 

 

Food Pantry 4:30-

6:00pm 

 

 

14 15 

 

16 

 

 

 

17  Father’s Day 

 

8am & 10am Worship 

 

Family Promise Host Week 

18 

Family 

Promise 

Host Week 

 

19 

Family 

Promise Host 

Week 

 

20 

Food Pantry 4:30-

6:00pm 

 

Family Promise 

Host Week 

21 

Family 

Promise 

Host Week 

22 

Family Promise 

Host Week 

 

23 

Family 

Promise Host 

Week 

 

24 

8am & 10am Worship 
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Newsletter 

Items Due 
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27 

 

Food Pantry 4:30-

6:00pm 

28 

 
29 30 
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                                              Join us on facebook: Albany UMC 
                                              Visit our Website www.albanyumchurch.com 

   Albany United Methodist Church 
   500 Park Street 
   Albany, WI 53502 
 

Church Staff 
Pastor: 

Tom Moe 
 

Office Manager: 

Katie Brugger 

 Office Hours: 8:00amï12:30pm  

Monday 

8:00am-12:30pm 

Wednesday 

              8:00am-12:30pm 

                     Friday 
 

Administrative Council Chair: 

Jon Brunner 
 

Financial Secretary: 

Eunice Clark 
 

Treasurer: 

Fairy Elmer 
 

Lay Leader: 

            Glenn Holtsapple                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

     
 

 


